
 

Facilities & Safety Committee Minutes 
December 10, 2024 

11 am - 12 pm  
via Zoom  

 
Present: Rob Morales, Adrienne Betty, ,  Jason Thornell, Johnathan Ward, Liz Auchincloss

, Pat Frank, , ,  Craig Moropoulos LaDeane Hansten Erik Fricke Erin Coulter
 
Director of Facilities provide campus projects updates: 

Proposal for temporary repair of Horticultural Wall received and the work will be completed 
during the winter break.  

Site visit completed on 12/5 with architect and structural engineer at Horticulture Wall to design 
permanent solution. 

Wireless Access Points installed in PS Bldg rooms PS 205, 207 & 300 - completed 

Campus Safety: 

There has been an uptick in unhoused people loitering in Pershing park. The City of Santa 
Barbara started a pilot program for private security to monitor the unhoused community at parks 
throughout the city. They are letting them sleep in parks overnight. There are no restrooms open 
at Pershing park throughout the day and night. We are requesting fencing be installed around our 
SBCC conex box and grandstands.  

Campus Safety Incidents - The Director of Campus Safety and Emergency provided the 
committee with an update on a variety of calls received over the past month.  

Risk Management Items: 
(Occurring since 11/20/24) 
Employee injuries: 1 
First aid: 1 
Incident/Accident reports: 2 
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